

January – February 2018 Prayer Letter

Dear Supporters and Praying Friends,

Greetings from the Schank Family and the folks at Great Commission Baptist Church of Blair, Nebraska! I want thank each one of you who have prayed for us lately. We are grateful for each person who has invested their time, talent and treasure in our ministry. We want to express our gratitude for the faithful monetary support. Each month is a test of faith for us and presents new challenges in this area.

So much has transpired since our last update. Our church has stepped forward by faith to support our family more in lieu of lost financial support and to reach further for the ultimate goal of supporting us completely. At the same time this happened, our church flooded due to a sprinkler line bursting. Things are back to normal now. As usual, God works thing out rather uniquely. After remodeling, things have drastically improved cosmetically in our worship area!

The last two months have brought a sense of unity in our church that we have not experienced in quite some time. We have seen several new families and first time visitors. Pray for these people. Some need to be saved and others are in need to jobs, etc. God is using us to encourage them down the right path. There have been two ladies in our church who have had major surgeries. Both are recovering well.

Our family is doing well. We are thankful for how God is working in our lives personally. Indeed, we are saddened about the passing of our pastor, Dr. Bobby Roberson. He is missed by our family. He was just a phone call away. Pray for our church as they seek to find God's man!

As we conclude, remember that the battle is increasingly getting tougher, but God's grace is increasingly sufficient. We ask that you continue to remember our church as we endeavor to serve Him. Keep the Midwestern Jubilee 2018 in your prayers. We hope that someone from your church would be willing to attend this year! If you have any questions... feel free to call me @ (402) 909-2799!

Andrew Schank

Proverbs 3:5-6

Mark 16:15 "And he said unto them, Go ye into all the world, and preach the gospel to every creature." (KJV)

**Contact Information:** 

Great Commission Baptist Church
Andrew Schank
PO Box 445
Blair, NE 68008-0445
www.greatcommissionbaptist.org
Phone: (402) 909-2799

Sending Church:

Gospel Light Baptist Church PO Box 38 Walkertown, NC 27051 Bro. Bobby Roberson, Pastor (336) 722-9700 Mocedonia E MISSIONS.Inc

Mission Board
Macedonia World
Baptist Missions, Inc.
PO Box 519
Braselton, GA 30517
- 706.654.2818
www.mwbm.org